Retrospective endorsement

Macedon Ranges Council has retrospectively endorsed its submission to the Hanging Rock management review.

Mayor Jennifer Anderson was one of two councillors who opposed the endorsement.

She told CEO Peter Johnston that the submission

should have been brought to the July meeting agenda, which would have given council time to amend it before the July 31 deadline.

The submission was prepared by council staff and circulated to councillors for comment before a reviewed copy was sent to the State Government.

Ms Anderson gave a speech detailing what she believed should have been included in council's submission, which was met with applause from a full gallery of residents.

Council voted 5-2 to endorse the submission at its August meeting last week.

Supporting councillor John Letchford said he was satisfied council input was considered and was happy to endorse the final document.

See full report including a response from the Hanging Rock Action Group in the Macedon Ranges Guardian this Friday.

Midland Express Tuesday September 1 2015